

617 354-0047 P 617 354-3624 F info@ccscambridge.org E 245 Bent Street Cambridge, MA 02141 www.ccscambridge.org

Board of Trustees

January 25, 2018

Eliza Anderson, Chair

David Boghossian, Vice Chair

E. Amory Loring, Treasurer

Uche Amaechi Elizabeth Bartle Timothy Bianchi H. Theodore Cohen

Jose Juves Kevin Kielbasa Lisa Pullman

Alexander Saltonstall
Gwen Thorne

Steve Vinter Elizabeth Zucker Dear Parent or Guardian:

Translated copies of this letter are available at www.ccscambridge.org or at the reception desks at CCSC. Thanks for reading. Kopi tradi lèt sa a disponib sou www.ccscambridge.org. Mèsi dèske w li l. Las copias traducidas de esta carta se encuentran disponibles en www.ccscambridge.org. Gracias por leerlas. PHULNAN P++21 PAN PEPT N www.ccscambridge.org AL DLP N CCSC \$398 PPN MAN AL DLP N CCSC \$398

We are pleased to enclose a copy of our school's report card. It contains information about school and district accountability, achievement, our students and teachers, and other important measures of school performance.

The first page of the report card contains important accountability information:

 Accountability and Assistance Levels: Schools and districts are placed into one of five accountability and assistance levels (1-5), with the highest rating being Level 1 and lowest rating being Level 5. Our school has been given an accountability designation of "no level" because students in our school participated in the 2017 Next-Generation MCAS tests.

The first page of the report card also shows how students in our school are performing on the Massachusetts Comprehensive Assessment System (MCAS) tests. Achievement and progress information is reported for our school and is also compared to the performance of our district and the state.

The second page of the report card provides information about the students and teachers in our school as compared to the district and the state. Also included are other important measures of school performance, such as attendance, suspension rates, and high school performance.

We encourage you to become involved in helping us improve our school. Some of the ways you can become involved are:

- Encouraging your child's learning at home
- Attending parent-teacher meetings and other special meetings
- Serving as a volunteer in our school or district
- Encouraging other parents to become involved

Finally, because your child attends a school that receives federal Title I funds, you also have the right to request the following information about the qualifications of your child's classroom teachers:

- Whether your child's teacher is licensed in the grade levels and subject areas they teach
- Whether your child's teacher is teaching under an emergency license or waiver
- The college degree and major of your child's teacher
- Whether your child is provided services by paraprofessionals and, if so, their qualifications

For more information about what we are doing to improve student achievement or to request information about the qualifications of your child's classroom teachers, please feel free to contact us at 617-354-0047. For a full copy of this report card, or to see report cards for other schools, visit <u>profiles.doe.mass.edu</u>.

Sincerely,

Caleb Hurst-Hiller, Head of School

Cu of all